DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services JFK Federal Building, Government Center Room 2275 Boston, Massachusetts 02203



Division of Medicaid & Children's Health Operations / Boston Regional Office

December 27, 2012

Nicholas A. Toumpas, Commissioner Department of Health and Human Services 129 Pleasant Street Concord, NH 03301-3857

Dear Mr. Toumpas:

We are pleased to enclose a copy of approved State plan amendment (SPA) No. 12-010 with an effective date of July 1, 2012, as requested by your Agency.

This SPA transmitted a proposed amendment to New Hampshire's approved Title XIX State plan to convert the State's combined Children's Health Insurance Program to a full Medicaid Expansion Program.

If there are questions, please contact Robert Cruz. He can be reached at (617) 565-1257.

Sincerely,

/s/

Richard R. McGreal Associate Regional Administrator

Enclosure

cc:

Kathleen Dunn, Medicaid Director Dawn Landry, Medicaid Program Specialist